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NOTE FROM THE EDITOR:

Welcome to the Year of the Dog..  For those of you who have “Dogs” at your house, you should know that Dogs are loyal, faithful and honest but have trouble trusting others. The Dog makes a wonderful, discreet and loyal friend and is an excellent listener.  They can also be narrow minded and stubborn.  This is an extra special year in our house since our daughter Sujin was born in the Year of the Dog.   That also means that she will turn 12 this year - it seems unimaginable to me that it has been almost 10 years since she became a part of our family.  The FCA Board wishes all of you a happy and health Year of the Dog to all of you.


A word of thanks to Marion Radin for organizing the dinner with Siena students.  I know my family had a wonderful time and others did too.  It was a great event as you will see from Marion’s write-up in this newsletter.









Ann Lapinski
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BOOK REVIEW by Ann Lapinski
Ms. Frizzle's Adventures: Imperial China by Joanna Cole

I don’t know what I expected in this book but it turned out outstrip any expectations I had. It is chock full of information and of course, has the adventuresome Ms. Frizzle along. There is a pretty good section dealing Chinese New Year too.  Here is the Booklist review of the book:  

Gr. 1-3. In this newest installment in the social studies-themed Ms. Frizzle's Adventures, the creators of the Magic School Bus books send Frizzle and friends to eleventh-century China. The point of departure is Chinatown, and the magical conveyance is not a bus but a giant, "cavorting paper dragon," whose dancers convey Frizzle, Wanda, Wanda's older brother, and Arnie (whom they intercept en route to kung fu class) across time and space to "the land of [Wanda's] ancestors." The plot, which involves a quest to relieve peasants of their tax burden, is less noteworthy than the sheer density of material in the graphic-novel-inspired spreads. Readers will savor sidebars touting Chinese contributions to society, pore over Degen's delightfully cluttered compositions and lovely chinoiserie embellishments, and smile at the endnote, styled as uptight caveats ("time travel is impossible") from a panel of "Very Smart" critics. A celebration of culture as bountiful as the feast that Frizzle and Arnie share with Wanda's large Chinese American family at book's end.

RECENT EVENTS
FCA Potluck with Siena ASA Event Review by Marion Radin

On January 21st, several FCA families met with members of Siena College’s Asian Students Association for a combined craft event and potluck supper.  About 15 students, all members of the Peer Mentoring program, were on hand to work with the children and get to know our families.  The Peer Mentoring program is in its first year and matches upperclassmen with incoming freshman of Asian descent to help with the transition into college life and adjusting to Siena.

The crafts were fun for all and pertained to the Lunar New Year – a lantern for the younger children and an origami project for the older children.  The Siena students jumped right in to help the children complete the project.  For a short time, the children were much quieter than their parents as they concentrated on these attractive and engrossing projects!

Interestingly, at least two of the Siena students were adopted as infants from Korea.  They were very excited to talk about adoption and growing up as Asians in a predominantly white society.  These young women were pleased that our families have this organization to help our children learn about their birth cultures, which didn’t exist when they were growing up.

Many thanks to everyone who helped out at the event; setting up, cleaning up, bringing delicious food, and especially to Ann Lapinski for planning the fun craft projects.  I hope this potluck was the first of many more events with this energetic and supportive group of young people.  They have expressed interest in continuing the relationship, so if you have any suggestions for future activities, please contact 

 them the care and attention of a foster parent. Forte offers families $500 tax deductions as well as substantial gifts in appreciation, including vacations, grants, scholarships, and charitable donations made on their behalf. For more information:
RECIPE
Recipe – Nian Gao (“Year Cake”) for Lunar New Year

Xin nian hao!  Happy New Year!  Several people asked about the recipe for the nian gao I (Marion Radine) made for the Siena potluck, so here it is.  The recipe can also be found in the back of the book “Runaway Ricecake” by Ying Chang Compestine.

Dry ingredients:

1 pound glutinous rice flour (also called sweet rice flour – can be found at any Asian market)

1 ¼ cups sugar (I use a little less)

1 tablespoon baking powder

½ cup raisins

½ cup nuts (I usually use sliced almonds)

Wet ingredients:

3 eggs

¾ cup canola or vegetable oil

1 ½ cups water

1.  Preheat oven to 375 degrees.

2.  Combine all the dry ingredients in a large mixing bowl.  Mix thoroughly.
3.  In a separate bowl, beat the eggs.  Add other wet ingredients to the eggs and stir.

4.  Pour the wet ingredients into the dry ingredients.  Mix well.

5.  Coat a 9-inch round cake pan with nonstick cooking spray.  Pour in the batter (I used an 8x8 bake dish this year and it worked fine).

6.  Bake for 40 minutes.  The nian gao will rise when done.  A knife poked into the center will come out clean.  (It took about 50 minutes this year, and the knife was still a little bit smeary but I didn’t want the top to burn.)
This dessert is a big hit in our family and in the classroom as well (well, there were a few “Gross!”es from a couple of Kindergarten boys, but there were also quite a few who wanted a second piece).  Enjoy!

THE BOARD MEETING IN BRIEF
The following board members were present at the board meeting on January 12, 2006:

Pat Wilcox, Barbara Weaver, Roseanne Fogarty, Evelyn Awad, Rosemary Lamb, Ann Lapinski, Donna Mazzeo, Richard Neimeyer, Marion Radin and Lauren Turczak.

The highlights were as follows:

FCA has $4,825.19 in assets.

People renewing their memberships will receive a form giving them the option to choose e-mail or paper newsletters.

Ann will be coordinating an event with The Us-China People’s Friendship Association.

Marion will be scheduling our annual FCA Picnic at Boezenkill Park again this year.

Board approved events that are posted to the e-group will specify that they are FCA sponsored events.

Our next meeting will be March 2, 2006

MEMBERSHIP
Just a reminder to those of you who received membership renewal forms in January and haven't yet returned them to please do so asap.  And many thanks to all of you who have already renewed!  Only 20 of 70 renewals that are due have been returned.  So please help! 

Please contact me with any questions / concerns.  Barbara Weaver

Membership Coordinator,  baweav@earthlink.net 

UPCOMING EVENTS
UPCOMING BOARD MEETING DATES:

Just a reminder of the next FCA Board meeting dates.  You do not have to be on the board to attend!

March 2, 2006 

April 27,2006
UPCOMING FCA EVENTS SCHEDULE 
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Please check www.fcy-ny.org or the FCA-NY Yahoo group for updated information and additional events.
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